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Introduction 

This page is part of Section 3 – External Audit Report 2021/2022

The following matters have been raised to draw items to the attention of Bishop Auckland Town 

Council. These matters came to the attention of Mazars LLP during the review of the Annual 

Governance and Accountability Report (AGAR) for the year ended 31 March 2022. This report must 

be presented alongside the AGAR to a full meeting of the smaller authority for review.

The review of the annual return may not disclose all shortcomings of the systems as some matters 

may not have come to the attention of the auditor. For this reason, the matters raised may not be the 

only ones that exist.

Except for the matters reported below on the basis of our review of the annual return, in our 

opinion the information in the annual return is in accordance with proper practices and no 

other matters have come to our attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislative 

and regulatory requirements have not been met. 

The Internal Audit report identified significant weaknesses in internal control during 2021/22 as the 

Internal Auditor highlighted non-compliance with the financial regulations such as not always 

attaching payment lists to agenda packs or explaining reasons for waiving the regulations in 

procurement. However, the Council answered 'no' to assertion 6 instead of assertion 2 of the annual 

governance statement. The Council should ensure that the recommendations in the internal audit 

report are implemented and consider answering 'no' to assertion 2 of the 2022/23 annual 

governance statement if these weaknesses remained for a significant part of the 2022/23 financial 

year.

The Council has not fully implemented recommendations made in 2020/21 internal and external 

audit reports regarding ticking 'no' to assertion 2 if there was non-compliance with the financial 

regulations. The Council answered 'yes' to the relevant assertion in the 2021/22 Annual 

Governance Statement (assertion 7), claiming it has taken appropriate action in respect of audit 

reports. We also noted that the minutes of the meeting considering our 2020/21 report suggested it 

was unqualified, when in fact it was qualified. In future, the Council should ensure that appropriate 

action in response to audit recommendations is taken within a reasonable time and our audit 

opinion is accurately reported in minutes.

No other matters came to our attention.

For and on behalf of Mazars LLP 

Date: 20 September 2022
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Contacts
Cameron Waddell

Partner,  Mazars

local.councils@mazars.co.uk

Ross Woodley

Manager,  Mazars

local.councils@mazars.co.uk

Limited Assurance Admin Team

Judith Hunter

Elaine Nicholson

local.councils@mazars.co.uk

Tel: +44 (0) 191 383 6348

Mazars is an internationally integrated partnership,

specialising in audit, accountancy, advisory, tax

and legal services*. Operating in over 90 countries

and territories around the world, we draw on the

expertise of 40,400 professionals – 24,400 in

Mazars’ integrated partnership and 16,000 via the

Mazars North America Alliance – to assist clients of

all sizes at every stage in their development.

*where permitted under applicable country laws.

www.mazars.com


